
 

 

         

 

            

                                                                     

 

 

 

 

 

We hope the Y6           
children  who went 
on the residential to 
Robinwood enjoyed  
a great time. We 
were really             
impressed with the      
excellent effort and  
teamwork from the     
children. A big thanks to 
staff who accompanied 
the children. 

Y5 have visited local  working 
farms this term. We have     
received excellent feedback 
about the behaviour and     
attitude of the children. Well 
done Y5! 

Parent and teacher meetings 

Many thanks for your attendance at the meetings before 
half term. There will be another opportunity to meet in 
the spring term, but please remember that teachers are 
always available to talk with you throughout the year. 

Film Festival 

Key Stage 2 children are 
taking part in this year’s 
film festival with a visit to 
Cineworld to enjoy a 
film!   

CLUBS                                                                                    

It is great to see that so many  children have signed 
up for our after school clubs. Clubs will run in class 
groups and every class will have a turn at taking part 
in a club over the year. There is no charge for clubs. 

Inside Out                                   
We welcome Mrs Simpson who 
will be joining us to initially 
work in Key stage 2 to support        
children’s  understanding of 
good mental health. 

School Sport 

Congratulations to Amine who         
qualified to go through to the cross 
country district championships. And 
well done to all the children who have            
represented us at competitions this 
month. Attitude and  behaviour has 
been excellent! 

Many congratulations to  
Samirah, Leo and Lenny  who  
are achieving really well in their football 
clubs, both reeking high praise from their 
coaches! Keep up the excellent work! 

 

Have a lovely day!  

 Diary Dates  

Please know that it is a parent’s 
duty to ensure that their child 
attends regularly at school,                                                                             
schools’ responsibility to record 
attendance and follow up absence. 

Leave of absence  Headteachers 
may not grant any leave of absence 
during term time unless there are 
exceptional circumstances, visiting 
family and friends is not an          
exceptional circumstance. Any     
applications for leave of absence 
must be made two weeks prior to 
intended time of absence. Please 
don’t book your  holiday during 
term time.  Parents may be fined 
for taking unauthorised  absence.   

Tuesday 7th November Children return to school 

Wednesday 15th November School Photographs 

Thursday 21st December Break up for the holidays  

Monday 8th January  Return to school 

Leanne 
Tallulah 
Liliana 
Leon 

Haajra 
Olamide 

Sofia 
Ahmed A 

Harley 
Najma 

Jyethranjani 
Antoni 

Avia 
Hephzibah 
Mustafah 

Aariz 
Eisa 

Isreal 
Ayaan 
Tasfia 
Zeenat 
Arham 
Terry 
John 

Raania 
Aleeza 
Priscilla 

Zoha 
Zoeya 

Amelia S 
Sienna 
Emaan 
Farah 
Tobias 
Shazfa 

Elsa 
Tori 

Oscar 
Ahmed N 

Zainab 
Edwin 
Zain 

Nikola 
Ariana 

Hasnain 
Amelia N 

James 

Class % 

Nursery AM 82 

Nursery PM 93 

R Mrs Holian 94 

R Miss Morgan 91 

Y1 Mrs Parnell 95 

Y1 Miss Ker 95 

Y1 Miss Featherstone 93 

Y2 Miss Gates and 
Miss Abulafia 

95 

Y2 Miss Rafferty 94 

Y2 Mrs Harrison 96 

Y3 Mrs Doloughan 91 

Y3 Mrs Moloney 95 

Y3 Miss Nilsen 96 

Y4 Mr Messenger 96 

Y4 Miss Ross 98 

Y4 Miss Fisher 95 

Y5 Miss Shaw 95 

Y5 Miss Brown 96 

Y5 Miss Nichols 95 

Y6 Mrs Attah 95 

Y6 Mr Towers 97 

Y6 Mrs Hill 89 

Y6 Mrs Turley 94 

Whole School 95% 

School Attendance Matters 



     

 

  

     

 

Every week children receive rewards in school. Thank you 
children for your hard work, great attitude to school life and 
learning, your lovely manners and kindness to each other.  

We have noticed children are keeping their House colour 
badges on their book bags or wearing them on their school 
jumpers. What a great way to keep your collection. Well 
done everyone! 

Teamwork in Nursery!  

 

Children in Need Day        

17th November 2023 

We are going to have some fun whilst thinking of others this Children in 
Need day. In school, children will be able to take part in activities to       
remind us to look after one another. We know that people give to charity 
throughout the year in many ways so there is no need for children to 
bring money to school for this event.  
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Lest We Forget 

Classes will be learning about the importance of commemorating this           

important day. You may like to use this CBeebies video  "Poppies"   with your 

child. This  animation is for children and may be used during the 2 Minutes'   

silence as a quiet time of reflection. A group of children will be attending the 

Laying of The First Poppy ceremony at the town’s cenotaph. 

 

This half term  sees children being recognised for 
demonstrating important values and hard work. We are 
very proud of all our children and thank parents and 
carers for the support they give to showing children 
how to be the best they can be. 

Termly Awards 

Breckon Hill have been awarded the Primary Science Quality Mark                                             
We have been awarded the Primary Science Quality Mark for the  
second time! This award  celebrates our commitment to excellence 
in science leadership, teaching and learning. The Primary Science   
Quality Mark is led by the University of Hertfordshire.  Helen Sizer, 
PSQM Co-Director said: ‘Science subject leaders, their colleagues,  
headteachers, children, parents and governors should be very 
proud.” 

 School  

Photographs                      

Wednesday 15th November 

 

 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=wOT5CDnYHEs

